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September 10, 2020         

 PR#0292 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

ISSUANCE OF DRAFT PERMIT (RENEWAL) 

REQUEST FOR COMMENT 

 

The Nevada Division of Environmental Protection (NDEP) is requesting public comment on the DRAFT 

PERMIT (also referred to as Remedial Action Plan – RAP) for the remediation waste landfill located in 

Henderson, Nevada. The landfill is situated within the boundaries of the common areas of Basic 

Management Incorporated (BMI) and is restricted to remediation waste (i.e., soil) excavated or generated as 

a result of prescribed corrective action at this site and adjacent properties. The DRAFT PERMIT authorizes 

Basic Remediation Company (BRC) to perform post-closure activities related to the landfill containing soils 

contaminated with hazardous constituents regulated by state and federal regulations in accordance with the 

Resource Conservation and Recovery Act (RCRA). 

 

The BRC landfill, which includes an engineered liner and cover system, was designed to receive 

approximately 3.4 million cubic yards of remediation waste. The landfill has been integral to the overall 

environmental remediation and restoration strategy selected for the BMI Industrial Complex and adjacent 

properties. The DRAFT PERMIT would grant approval in accordance with RCRA, Federal regulations 40 

CFR Part 124, Nevada Revised Statutes (NRS) 459.000 through 459.600 and Nevada Administrative Code 

(NAC) 444.842 through 444.960 to BRC to continue to operate and then close the remediation landfill. The 

landfill was closed in 2015 and BRC will continue with post-closure care and maintenance for the facility 

during the term of this permit. 

 

The ADMINISTRATIVE RECORD for the DRAFT PERMIT, which includes the APPLICATION, DRAFT 

PERMIT, and FACT SHEET, are available for public review at the following website: 

https://ndep.nv.gov/posts/category/environmental-cleanup.  Anyone wishing to submit comments or request 

a public hearing on this DRAFT PERMIT should do so in writing on or before October 22, 2020 to NDEP 

at the Las Vegas address. For further information, visit the NDEP web site at http://ndep.nv.gov or contact 

the NDEP at: 
 

Nevada Division of Environmental Protection Nevada Division of Environmental Protection 

375 East Warm Springs Rd., Suite 200 375 East Warm Springs Rd., Suite 200 

Las Vegas, NV 89119-0818 Las Vegas, NV 89119-0818 

ATTN: Grant Evenson 702-668-3920 ATTN: James Dotchin 702- 668-3914 Email: 

gevenson@ndep.nv.gov Email: jdotchin@ndep.nv.gov 
 

A final decision to issue the Permit (i.e. RAP) and to establish permit conditions will be made after all 

comments have been considered. Notice of the final decision shall be sent to each person who has 

delivered written comments or requested notice of the final permit decision. 
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